
RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE  
TECHNICAL COMMITTEE OF NRAI 

 
The Technical Committee of NRAI in its meeting held on 23rd November 2015 has made its 
recommendations to the Governing Body of NRAI: 
 

a. That the Selection Policy 2016 for selection of team shall not be followed to select the 
teams for Quota competition and decision of the Governing Body dated 2nd July 2015 
shall prevail and the Selection Committee is empowered to form norms keeping in 
mind the necessity of maximizing the number of quotas during Quota Competition 
and wherever necessary it should replace the shooters. Scores of 59th NSCC shall not 
be considered for selection of teams for Quota Competiton.    

b. The scores of Quota competition shall be considered for selection of teams for 2016 
international competitions as per existing Selection Policy for selection of 
international teams (Recognized Competition) 

c. Selection Policy for Olympic Games 2016 – In view of the suspension of quotas 
from Asian Shooting Championship held at Kuwait, an unprecedented situation has 
arisen. The ISSF has now decided to hold another Quota competition at New Delhi 
for allocation of Quotas for Rio Olympic Games. The Technical Committee 
recommended that the scores of shooters, who will be participating in Quota 
Competition, should be considered for Olympic Selection Policy in lieu of 59th NSCC 
scores. For other shooters, the Technical Committee recommended that the scores of 
59th NSCC should be considered for Olympic Selection Policy. (Clarification – If a 
shooter is participating in both (Quota Competition & NSCC), his/her score of Quota 
Completion will only be considered for Olympic Selection Policy).    

d. The Technical Committee recommended that no medal merit points under Olympic 
Selection Policy should be awarded to shooters who have already participated in ASC 
at Kuwait (irrespective of a shooter whether he/she has won medal or not in ASC 
Kuwait). These medal merit points should be awarded to only those shooters who 
were not part of ASC Kuwait but now would be participating in Quota Competition at 
New Delhi. Rest of the merit points should be available to all participants including 
MQS shooters. 

e. The Selection Trials 5 and 6 under Olympic Selection Policy, which were scheduled 
to be held in January 2016, are deferred in view of the Quota Competition. The new 
dates shall be notified separately. 

f. The existing Selection Policy (R/P) for selection of international teams would 
continue and there would not be any change in the existing Policy.  

g. The Technical Committee recommended that due to non-availability of required 
scores with many shooters under Time Frame clause of Selection Policy (R/P), only 
“Quota Holders” should be allowed to participate in ISSF World Cups 2016 at 
Bangkok and Rio. For rest of the World Cups, the teams should be sent according to 
existing Selection Policy (R/P). 

 


